Alliance of Communities for Sustainable Fisheries

P.O. Box 1309, Carmel Valley CA 93924   (831) 659-2838

February 2, 2001

Stephanie Harlan


Bill Douros

Chair, MBNMS AC


Superintendent MBNMS

299 Foam Street


299 Foam Street

Monterey, CA 93940

Monterey, CA 93940

Dear Chairperson Harlan and Superintendent Douros:

Central California’s fishing and marine-related communities are well aware that the review of the Monterey Bay National Marine Sanctuary’s Management Plan is about to begin.  To provide our leadership to this process as it pertains to fishing issues, our alliance has been meeting to evaluate the Management Plan review process occurring in the Channel Islands NMS and its potential effects on fishing, and to determine our own course of action regarding the Monterey Bay NMS Plan Review.  Our organization, the Alliance of Communities for Sustainable Fisheries, includes the leaders of all the various Fishermen’s Associations, plus businesses that relate to that industry, plus representatives of ports from Port San Luis to Half Moon Bay.

We first intensively discussed the promises made to our industry, and to recreational fishermen, that the Monterey Bay Sanctuary would not regulate fishing activities.  The promises were made before the Sanctuary was designated and the Sanctuary Program was lobbying for local support.  It was well understood that a Sanctuary could not be created without the support of the fishing community.  This promise is embodied in the existing management, as published in the Federal Register.  It was also re-affirmed as recently as the April 1999 Sanctuary Advisory Council (SAC) meeting, in which the SAC unanimously recommended to the Sanctuary Program that the promise be kept, both in the letter and in the spirit in which it was made.  The Sanctuary Program has an ethical obligation to honor that promise, and our industry expects that it will do so.  This includes any regulations, and/or recommendations or support for regulations that would alter current fishing practices and/or affect fishing sites.  It is also our very strong opinion that the (Federal) Pacific Fisheries Management Council and the (State) Department of Fish and Game are the agencies empowered, and with the expertise, to create Fishery Management policy.

With that being said, our industry is well aware that there is much to be learned about sustainable fishing practices and other conditions, both man-made and natural, that affect fish stocks.  To that end, our industry has organized and is in the process of identifying 5-6 study areas that will result in industry-supported recommendations that hopefully the Sanctuary Advisory Council and Sanctuary Management will advocate, with our industry’s blessing, to the State and Federal Fishery Management agencies that are lawfully empowered to regulate fishing.

All of the study areas have not yet been identified, but several likely topics could be:

An objective evaluation of the reasons for, feasibility of, alternatives to, and potential impacts of marine protected areas.

How the gap can be closed between what scientists predict for fish stocks, using limited data and mathematical modeling, and what fishermen observe. 

The problem of by-catch.

 Our study topics and the process we will use should be identified by the April 6, 2001 SAC meeting. 

Since the MBNM Sanctuary is precluded from recommending regulations or directly regulating fishing, we ask the Program to assist by providing our Alliance with the advice and support of the staff, and by letting us consult with the various working groups of the Sanctuary Advisory Council as a resource during our study process.  Specifically, we are hopeful that Dr. Holly Price, who did such good work with the agricultural community, will be assigned as the liaison to our organization.  In this way, the Sanctuary Program would keep its promise to fishermen, yet be able to contribute to a study process that has industry support and will lead to a furthering of our shared goals of resource conservation and the facilitation of multiple uses of Sanctuary waters.  I hope that you share our enthusiasm that this can truly produce a “win-win” situation for both fishermen and the Sanctuary Program. 

Sincerely,

Mike Ricketts, Chair

Alliance of Communities for Sustainable Fisheries
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